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Submitted by the following Member States:

Afghanistan, Australia, China (People’s Republic of), India (Republic of), Indonesia (Republic of), Iran (Islamic Republic of), Japan, Korea (Republic of), Malaysia, Maldives (Republic of),  Marshall Islands (Republic of the), Myanmar (Union of), Nepal (Federal Democratic Republic of),  New Zealand, Papua New Guinea, Philippines (Republic of the), Samoa (Independent State of), Singapore (Republic of), Thailand, Tonga (Kingdom of) and Vietnam (Socialist Republic of)

______________

1. Introduction
The relevant entities or organizations from developing countries are interested in the work of the ITU Telecommunication Standardization Sector (ITU‑T) and ITU Radiocommunication Sector (ITU-R), and would be willing to join if more favourable financial conditions existed for their participation in the work of ITU-T and ITU-R;
The aforementioned entities or organizations could have a relevant role in research and development of new technologies, and that the participation of entities from developing countries in the work of ITU-T and ITU-R helps to bridge the standardization gap.
Therefore, APT Member countries indicated above are of the view that it is necessary to offer a reduced minimum membership fee of 1/16 unit (CHF 3’975) for ITU-T and ITU-R Sector Members from developing countries, based on an appropriate level of financial contribution equal to that applied to developing countries for admission to take part in the work of the study groups in ITU-D.
2. Proposal

The provisions No. 468B of the Convention needs to be modified as follows:

ACP/XX/05
MOD
	468B  
PP-98
PP-10
	
1 ter)
Sector Members may not select a class of contribution lower than 1/2 unit, with the exception of Sector Members of the Telecommu​nication Development Sector, which may select the 1/4, 1/8. Sector Members of developing countries as determined by the list established by the United Nations Development Programme (UNDP) to be reviewed by the ITU Council may select a class of contribution of 1/16 unit 


[Note] Where appropriate, the proposed text is subject to be changed in order to reflect the outcomes of ITU Council Working Group on Financial Regulations (FINREG) which will be held in January 2010. In such case, this APT Common Proposal is subject to be circulated to APT Member Countries for their approval. 







